
FY-25 HR Indefinite Recall Results  

 

 

 

1. Congratulations to the following officers selected for indefinite recall into the 

1200 HR Community!  

 

CDR Hetty Oraka-Onojeje, 1205 

CDR LeRoy Gardner, 1205 

CDR Matthew Sanchez, 1205 

CDR Michael Major, 1205 

LCDR Chanel Henderson, 1205 

 

2. The FY-25 HR Indefinite Recall Panel considered six eligible packages.  The 

panel members evaluated all aspects of the applications including performance, 

education, experience, and qualifications to assess potential to succeed.   

 

3. An additional opportunity for indefinite recall to active duty into the 1200 HR 

Community will occur early summer 2025.  Those who plan to apply or have 

questions should contact the HR Officer Community Manager, CDR Erik Moss at 

(901) 874-4511. 


